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FRIDAY 15TH DECEMBER 2023 

LET  YOUR  L IGHT  SH I NE

Newsletter 

The staff and Governors would like to wish all our children, parents,
grandparents, friends and carers a very Happy Christmas and a
peaceful New Year. Thank you for all your support throughout the
term and may we also take this opportunity to thank the children
for the lovely cards and gifts that they have given to the staff.

Today we had a fabulous Polar Express Day and the children and
staff looked very cosy and festive in pyjamas  and Christmas
jumpers . The hot chocolate and cookies were very much
appreciated after a long term. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR PUPILS WHO HAVE ACHIEVED 100%
ATTENDANCE THIS TERM.  ALL WILL BE REWARDED IN JANUARY 2024 

           Reception - Mia, Benjamin and Nigel 
Year 1- Harrison 

Year 2 - Ruby, Abigail
Year 3 - Joe, Leo, Luke 

Year 4 - Joel , Alfie 
 Year 5 - Nathan, Alfie, Holly, Luke, Sienna , Myles 

Year 6 - Jake , Isabella, Daisy, Megan, Chloe, Jesscia 







Class  Attendance
Week commencing:  Monday  18th December  2023 

Reception             91%
Year 1                      94%
Year 2                       87%
 Year 3                     95%              
Year 4                     94%
Year 5                       95%
Year 6                    96%

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE - 90% 

 ATTENDING SCHOOL IS SO IMPORTANT  PLEASE HELP US TO ACHIEVE 96%
ACROSS SCHOOL 
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Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are

happening in school.
 



School Holidays 2024-25
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 Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are happening in

school.  (continued)
 

January 2024

8th January 2024                    School re-opens

11th January 2024                  School Assembly with PC Beardsworth

February 2024

1st February 2024         World of Glass Assembly 

6th February 2024         Young Voices Concert/Trip (Manchester)

8th February 2024         Safer Internet Day 
    
9th February 2024        School Closes in the evening for half term holidays.

19th February 2024      School re-opens.

March 2024

5th March 2024           Parents Evening

6th March 2024           Parents Evening

7th March 2024           World Book Day 
7th March 2024           TellTale Books Pop Up Shop
3.30pm to 4pm.

28th March 2024         Easter Egg Hunt in school

28th March 2024         School closes in the evening for Easter Holidays
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 Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are happening in

school.  (continued)
 

April 2024

15th April 2024             School re-opens

May 2024

2nd May 2024                  Inset Day 
6th May 2024                   Bank Holiday
13th - 16th May 2024    KS2 SATS  (**Updated 10/11/2023)
24th May 2024                  School closes in the evening for holidays

June  2024

4th June 2024                   School re-opens
10th June 2024                Year 1 Phonics Screening  (all week)

 10th June 2024               Year 4 Multiplication check (all week)

17th June 2024                  Sports Week

20th June 2024                 Infant Sports Day (afternoon)

21st June 2024                  Junior Sports Day (afternoon)







School Admissions Calendar



Your child will be eligible for free school meals if you (or your partner) are in receipt of any of the
following:

Universal Credit and net earnings are no more than £7,500 per year (£616.67 in your last
assessment period, £1,233.34 over last two assessment periods or £1,850 over last three
assessment periods)
Income Support
Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance
Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
The guaranteed element of Pension Credit
Child Tax Credit (provided you are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual
gross income, as assessed by HMRC, of no more than £16,190)
Working Tax Credit 'run on' - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit

Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, can also
get free school meals.

Once eligible, your child will continue to receive free school meals in primary or secondary school
until they finished their current phase of education i.e. primary (Year 6) or secondary (Year 11).  
From 1 April 2025, if your child moves between primary and secondary school you will need to
reapply for free school meals.

Apply for free school meals

Pupil Premium

Your child's school will also receive additional funding if you are in receipt of a qualifying award
listed above. It is therefore important that you claim free school meals and the pupil premium
even if your child does not wish to take a school meal or your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2
and already receives an infant free school meal.

In previous St Helens Council have provided vouchers to parents to help when
your child is on a school holiday. To be eligible for the vouchers you must be in

receipt of benefits based free school meals.

IF YOU LIVE IN A SURROUNDING LOCAL AUTHORITY - YOU WILL NEED TO
COMPLETE THEIR FORMS WHICH CAN BE FOUND ON THEIR WEBSITE.   

Applying for Free School Meals

https://onlineforms.sthelens.gov.uk/victoriaforms/Viewer-VicForms.asp?user=anon&Form=FSM+CLAIM+3.wdf


Our school runs a Breakfast and After School Club. It is open
from 7.30am to the start of the school day and from the end of

the school day to 5.30pm. It is operated by St Aidan's staff.

Costs: Breakfast Club - £4.50 per child.
After School Club - £6.00 per child (more than 1 sibling is £5.50

per child)

The fees are payable through School Money and should be
cleared at the end of every half term.

To book or amend places - please send an email to
staidansb@sthelens.org.uk or phone the school office on 01744

678042

The new booking form for Monday 8th January 2024 to Friday
9th February 2024  is available from club. A copy of the booking

form is shown on the next page. 

Breakfast and After
School Club

mailto:staidansb@sthelens.org.uk




SEND Support
There are a number of support groups and play groups that take place weekly in

the Wigan area.  The are inclusive activities for children with SEND.

http://search3.openobjects.com/kb5/wigan/fsd/results.page?familychannel=5_2&sr=0

For children and families who live in the Wigan area, Wigan also offer a
number of services and activities for children with SEND.

Please click on the link below to access the A-Z Directory of what's on offer.

https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education/Special-Educational-Needs-and-Disability/Local-
Offer/Young-Person/Things-to-do/Index.aspx



Welcome to St Aidan's PTA. We are a committee of parents, teachers and
friends - who meet every term in school. 

We are a charitable group, established to raise money, support the school,
create a community and make a difference to our children.

Our PTA have previously organised Summer Fayres, School Discos, Christmas
Activities and raffles. We are constantly looking for new fundraising ideas. 

In the past they have helped fund the purchase of new technology, playground
equipment and presents for children. As you can 

imagine the list is endless.

Each year, as our children move on to the high school we lose some valuable
support. We would love to gain new support to continue enabling our children

to enjoy the benefits that the PTA brings.
Your support is really valuable to our children and always appreciated.

If you would like to join then please contact Mrs Sutcliffe, School Business
Manager on staidansb@sthelens.org.uk.

Thank you.

PTA @ St Aidan's

FUTURE EVENTS:   to be confirmed ......


